October 24, 2018

A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on
Wednesday, October 24, 2018 at 4:02 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon,
New Jersey.

Attendance: Public 5 Reporters 2

The Meeting was called to order by Council President Deever.

Pledge of allegiance.
Roll call: Council President Deever Present
Council Vice President Covington  Present
Councilman Dean Absent
Councilwoman Hudanich Present
Councilman McCorristin Present

Also present:
Scott Wahl, Business Administrator

James Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator

Nicole J. Curio, Esquire, Borough Solicitor

William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities

Jeffrey Christopher, Chief of Police

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Mott Macdonald

Paul E. Short, Sr., Code Enforcement Officer

Pedro Colon, Construction Manager, South Jersey Gas

Rich DeRose, Supervisor of Government Affairs/Public Policy, South Jersey Gas

Council President Deever read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.
Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June
27,2018. It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as

required by law.

Discussion regarding Phase II and Phase III of South Jersey Gas infrastructure improvement
program.

Scott Wahl made the following report:

Summary: South Jersey Gas attended a meeting in Avalon to discuss Phase 2 and Phase 3 of a
system upgrade project in the Borough that will be concentrated in the northeastern quadrant of
Avalon. This follows the utility’s upgrades to other parts of our community that involved the
replacement of steel gas lines from the 1960s with more resilient, high pressured gas lines that
have the expectation of decades of service to the community. Phase 1 began after Columbus
Day weekend, 2017 and will conclude this fall with final paving. Each of the next two Phases
are approximately the same size as Phase 1 and will impact about 1,000 residential customers in
the Borough. The system improvements are a compliance requirement mandated by the New
Jersey Board of Public Utilities. Avalon’s engineers, Public Works director, and administrators
represented the Borough at the meeting

Phase 1: This portion of the project has been completed with the exception of final paving. The
final paving will be conducted by South Jersey Gas’s contractor, Lantier Construction (with
whom Mott MacDonald holds in high regard and has performed well during this project) and its
subcontractor Gres, with a start date of November 5, 2018. This final paving will take two to
three weeks and is expected to be concluded before Thanksgiving weekend.

Phase 2 and 3: Phase 2 of the project includes an area of 37" Street north to 22™ Street largely
east of Dune Drive along Avalon Avenue. Phase 3 of the project includes 21° Street north to 7t
Street, largely along both Avalon and First avenues. Two to three crews are expected to be
working on this service upgrade project with 50,000 feet of new gas main installed; the utility
expects to work at a pace of 1,000 feet per day, on average. Work is to be conducted Monday
through Friday from 7:30am until 5:00pm, with only occasional work on Saturdays and no work
on Sundays. The contractor intends to work in a south to north direction for both the installation
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